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Tuesday, 23rd June 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Re: Coronavirus – (COVID 19) weekly update  
 
We are now half way through our 2nd cycle of increased student attendance and I am very pleased to 
say that we have seen nearly 60% of our cohort.  It has been wonderful to welcome them back 
through the gates and I hope more of you will consider sending your child in, either when the final 
cycle commences on Thursday, 2nd July 2020 or, in the case of year 11 and 14 students, during the 
leavers week.  Please note that if you would like to send your child in before September or you would 
like to increase their days you should let us know no later than 9am on Monday, 29th June 2020.  For 
those who are shielding or remain in self isolation, thank you for keeping us updated on how you are 
getting on.  If you are finding that the contact you are having with staff from school has significantly 
decreased since our numbers in school have increased, please let us know.  
 
“The Met Office has issued a Level 2 Heat Health Alert. There is an 80% probability of Heat-Health 
criteria being met between 0900 on Wednesday and 2100 on Friday in parts of England, including 
London and the South East.”  This means temperatures are expected to increase rapidly over the 
course of today, which poses considerable risk for the remainder of the week, given that the 
majority of our curriculum is being delivered outside and many of our young people will have had 
very little exposure to sun over the past few months.  Please can you ensure you send your child in 
with a sun hat, a water bottle and some sun protection (preferably spray on sun cream). 
 
Please also see a letter from the directors of education and children’s services in Kingston and 
Richmond.  I appreciate that not all of you are Kingston or Richmond residents; however, the 
information is relevant to all of you.  Essentially, we are waiting for further guidance before we can 
make any firm plans for September although our plan will be to have as many of our students in 
school as is safely possible.  I will be writing with further information as soon as we receive further 
guidance. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support and I look forward to seeing many of you over the coming 
weeks. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Mr Walsh 
Headteacher 


